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Greetings, 
It has been around two years since I put out a full newsletter. This is regrettable but in that period of 
time we have established The Lion & Tusk ï Museum of the Rhodesian Services Association. A major 
undertaking in which we rented premises and set up the biggest museum displaying Rhodesian 
militaria outside Africa. 
We have a plan for the further development of the museum which we will illustrate to you once we 
have firmly established the current status. Nothing happens without money ï please stick with us and 
support us if you honestly believe in the preservation of our Rhodesian history ï this Association is 
the one real chance that we all have to achieve this. We must all band together. 

 
Our museum logo above was designed for us by Adam van der Riet. Some of you will know Adamôs 
Dad who served with the Selous Scouts. 
In May 2018 we rented an industrial unit at Unit 10, 14 Portside Drive, Mount Maunganui, New 
Zealand. This has been set out to the point where we are now open to the public. There is still a 
massive amount of work still to be done ï principally labelling and cataloguing but we are open to the 
public. 
Please make a note of this website which we have set up solely for the museum in order for people to 
be able to see opening hours, events etc. http://thelionandtusk.org/  
Our Curator is Tony Fraser. He has been instrumental in the establishment of this Association back in 
the year 2000 and for our close relationship with various New Zealand connections including the 6th 
Hauraki Regimental Association. Tony served for over 22 years in the New Zealand Army. He has set 
up two other museums and is an acknowledged authority on Rhodesian history. Tony is in a full-time 
paid position. 
On account of the ease of publication we have been posting photos of our progress on our Facebook 
group at https://www.facebook.com/groups/152017521536350/ I know people have reservations 
about social media (and with good cause) but I recommend that people join our group in order to see 
daily Rolls of Honour, museum updates and informative discussions. 
We have set up a YouTube channel at 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmmFOMUq0gk1UNGn53Rm6ug This has a video of our early 
stages of setting up. There is a follow up which is being edited by Leander Scott-Donelan currently. 
Here are a selection of photos covering our evolution: 

http://www.rhodesianservices.org/
mailto:thesecretary@rhodesianservices.org
mailto:theeditor@rhodesianservices.org
file:///C:/Data/Data/My%20Documents/My%20Ewisoft%20Web/RhSADomain/local/user/pages/Newsletters.htm
http://thelionandtusk.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/152017521536350/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCmmFOMUq0gk1UNGn53Rm6ug
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2 May 2018 - Delivery of our Alouette III 

 
16 May 2018 We attend to the area that will be the entrance and CQ Store with a 14lb hammer and 

10ò grinder 
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25 May 2018 We cannot do anything in the building until Tony has finished painting the Alouette III 

 
30 May 2018 Terry McEnery donates his time and materials to paint the floor of the entrance and CQ 

Store 
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We are shocked to learn that only three 10mm bolts hold the tail of the Alouette III onto the fuselage! 

 
6, 7 and 8 June 2018 we move our displays out of the Classic Flyers Museum ï heavy work and we 

did not break any glass 
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12 June 2018 It looks like a mess to Dave Soper but Tony has a vision 

  
14 June 2018 No room for the Alouetteôs tail boom so up into the air it goes 
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19 June 2018 Our friends at a local business OfficeMax hear we need shelving so they let us clear 

out their warehouse 

 
29 June 2018 The CQ Store begins stocking biltong, droewors and boerewors supplied by our friends 

at The Lekker Shop, Hamilton 
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6 July 2018 The Bunker starts to take shape along with the Library and Memorial Garden in the 

mezzanine floor 

 
14 July 2018 Kids enjoy museums too. 


